The Blacksmith Shop & Barn

Members of the Hurd family
occupied the house from 1680
until 1785, over 100 years. After
1785, ownership of the house
passed through several hands
until 1860, when the property
was acquired by Michael Skelly.
Mr. Skelly was a blacksmith and
maintained his smithy in the
building south of the Hurd
House. The Skelly family lived
in the house from 1860 until it
was purchased for the Society in
1966, well over 100 years.

A barn was mentioned in the
distribution of John Hurd’s es-
tate in 1690. While it is impossi-
ble to say with certainty if the
existing barn is the same one re-
ferred to in the 1690 distribution,
the great age of the heavy hand-
hewn framing makes it appear
likely that it is. The barn has
been restored and was originally
located slightly west of its pre-
sent site.
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From I-84, Exit 15: Proceed north on Route 6, 4.7
miles into Woodbury. Turn left onto Hollow Road
to the Hurd House. Parking is available across the
street.

The Hurd House
(ca. 1680)

property of
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